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Minutes of the Tysoe Parish Council Meeting

Held on Monday 7th December 2015 at 7.15pm

Present:
 Cllrs Allen, Collier, Cressman, Sinclair, Howles, Littlewood & Locke
In attendance:
 DC Dalla Mura

Public:
 20
	1. Welcome to the meeting given by the Chair, Cllr Allen.
Cllr Allen welcomed all members of the public.  Cllr Allen read out a statement regarding the behaviour of members of the public during the meetings.   Cllr  Allen reminded the public that they can only speak when the meeting is open to the public.  Any heckling or abusive behaviour or language will not be tolerated and if any member of the public persists with this then they will be asked to leave the meeting, failing that the meeting will be closed to the public.
	Action/Date


	2.  Apologies – CC Seccombe and Cllr Risk sent their apologies

	

	3. Declaration of interest 
      The Chair reminded councillors of the need to declare any interests in        

      any agenda items.  Cllr Cressman declared a non-pecuniary interest in  

      the planning application for the Anchorage, Old Tree Lane, Tysoe
	

	4. Acceptance of previous Minutes – The minutes from the meeting held on the 2nd November 2015 were agreed and signed.
	

	5. Informal Public Participation
Member of the public raised an issue regarding the Neighbourhood Plan (NP) and the setting up of a sub committee to consider whether Lower Tysoe should be part of the Local Service Village (LSV).  They stated that it would have been an opportunity by Cllr Risk to set up a committee that was representative of the community and that this did not happen.  The committee was made up of Cllr Risk, Cllr Collier, who is also Cllr Risk’s neighbour and another member of the public from Lower Tysoe, as well as two members of the public from      elsewhere in the Parish.   They pointed out that it was a criminal offence for councillors to involve themselves in matters that could lead to their own financial gain.   The member of the public said that they would like to see action to address this issue. 

Member of the public said that when the air ambulance is called they have to lift the person over the gate by the top of the playing field.  Cllr Allen said that he would look into this.  

Member of the public stated that they were concerned about the NP       plummeting of the edge of a cliff and that if something is not done we are  going to get housing planning imposed upon us.  Need to get the NPSG back on track.  

Member of the public said that this might it be an opening for PC to take the opportunity to consider exactly where the NP is?

Member of the public asked whether there would be an opportunity for members of the public to ask questions during the NP discussion.  Cllr Allen said that no there was not.   DC Dalla Bart Mura said that the PC could       rearrange the agenda and pointed out that it was as the Chairman’s            discretion.   Cllr Allen reiterated that the meeting would not be open to the public after the open public session. 

A Member of the public said that they had grave concerns about the stalling of the NP.  That it was important that this gets resolved but will not come into effect until Stratford District Council have adopted the Core Strategy.  If the Council is minded to set up a group to look at this thorny issue they would be happy to be a part of this.

The applicant for the Anchorage stated that most of his neighbours were in favour of the application.   The apex had actually been reduced from earlier plans.
Another member of the public spoke in relation to the appeal for the         Anchorage.   They stated that originally it had been refused and that they had the support of their neighbours.   They went on to say that they were        supported by the District Councillor at the time and the two planning          officers.   They believed that the reasons for the appeal were weak.   They went on to say that the owner does not live in the property and that it was up for sale at present, whilst they have lived in the village for 20 years.

Member of the public said that the tree people have been round to look at the tree near their house on Old Tree Lane.  In about 20 seconds the job was done.   Cllr Sinclair responded that she had asked the tree    surgeon to trim the tree back so that it no longer overhung the       highway and it higher than pedestrian height.  Cllr Sinclair agreed to re-look at this in spring.   The member of the public also stated that they had reason to believe that the root system has broken into the 
water system.
	Cllr Allen

Cllr Sinclair

	6. Update from DC Dalla Mura on Stratford District Council 
      matters
DC Dalla Mura reported that there was not much to report.  He advised that they have been discussing budgets at the minute.   Committed to keeping council tax to a minimum increase.  There have been the usual planning applications         including Gaydon Lighthorne Heath.  DC Dalla Mura stated that if Lighthorne Heath did not go through SDC may well allocate a further 50/70 houses to      Tysoe.
	

	7. Update from CC Seccombe on Warwickshire County Council matters – sent by email
The Spending Review will cause some interest in the County Council as the Chancellor has allowed those Upper Tier Authorities, Mets and Unitary's to    apply up to 2% for Adult Social Care services.  These are desperately under funded as it is and there is a real problem with the ability of Local Authorities to afford to buy beds in the Residential and Care market.  Care Homes are seriously challenged and there is a chance that some will fail. This clearly is not at all what we want and being able to put some more buying power into the system will help with stabilising a little.  However, there is a challenge as no-one likes increasing Council Tax, but I have to give due warning that there is the likelihood that this may be the case.  Any uplift in Council Tax would have to be seriously considered as vital and essential not a 'nice to do' at a time when Pensioners who have fixed incomes and families who have many competing needs, it will be a difficult decision.
	

	8. Actions from Previous Minutes
Culvert in School Lane – Cllr Collier advised that there had been an   exchange of emails with the County Council (CC) and that the profile of the issue had been raised.  CC had been to look at the water course.  The CC does not believe that the vegetation is a problem.  What they have done is to ask the land owner further down the water course to remove trees which actually seems to be less of an    issue.  Cllr Littlewood asked whether this was identified as a pinch point and Cllr Collier confirmed that yes it was but that CC did not consider it to be an  issue.  Cllr Collier said that he would look into this further.
Village Playground – The Clerk reported that she had spoken with the tractor maker who said that this was now in production and he hoped to be in the village in early December to remove the old see-saw and install the new tractor.   The Clerk said as it was now early December she would chase the matter up.
Bus Shelter – Cllr Littlewood said that there was nothing further to      report.   Part of the issue will be resolved if planning permission is granted for an awning at the shop.  The bus shelter location proposed is the corner of Oxhill Road and Main Street and Cllr Littlewood believed that this was still being investigated.   Cllr Locke asked if Cllr Littlewood had written to the village hall committee about putting the bus shelter there.   Cllr   Littlewood said that he had made a very informal inquiry but that the   Village Hall did not think it appropriate due to parking issues. 
Village Mini Bus – Cllr Howles reported that there was a bit of good news.  Cllr Howles had investigated further about purchasing a second hand one and that they were not actually that expensive.  They had made quite a bit of money on a couple of charity events and were considering making a donation to something for the village but no decision as to where this will go has been made at this stage.  Cllr Allen said about the cost of insurance was high if we stayed with a seventeen seat coach.   Cllr Howles said that we will probably go for a smaller mini bus.   Agreed to remove from the agenda until next year.  
State of Village roads/white lines etc. – Cllr Littlewood reported that CC had been to look at the footpath and the roads but that they have not as yet reported back.
Paving Stones on Main Street – Cllr Littlewood advised that work was on hold until they can agree on materials and the laying pattern.
Excessive surface water by Old Tree Cottages – Cllr Collier said the perceived wisdom is that the problem is caused by the size of the culverts in the village.  In the email from the CC it was reported that they are considering a survey of the culverts in the village.  Cllr Collier said that he will advise the CC about a     residents suspicions that roots from the tree on the island may have got into the culvert.
Quality of trench repair by renovated cottages on Main Street – Cllr Allen reported that he believed that this work has been undertaken.
Parking at the Old Fire Station – Cllr Howles said that she knew that this was discussed at the previous meeting.   Cllr Howles did not understand the wisdom regarding the gate closing times when it is dark at 3.30 pm in the winter.   The lady concerned has to use the parking in front of the fire station whilst the children are still being collected from activities.  Cllr Howles stated that it seemed slightly ridiculous to her that we are not encouraging a new business which has started in the village.
Cllr Allen reported that he had spoken to the lady concerned and she was happy that the car park was being closed at 6.30.  Cllr Allen also stated that the Parish Council had agreed to the closing times.   Cllr Locke said that the lady did seem very happy with a 6.30 closing time.  Cllr Locke said that you are quite right that business should be encouraged and not discouraged.   
	Cllr Collier
Clerk
Cllr             Littlewood


	9. Planning
15/02122/FUL – Lane End, Tysoe, Single dwelling – permission granted

15/02599/FUL – The Willows, Old Tree Lane, Tysoe, Replacement of existing conservatory & porch – permission granted

15/02069/FUL – Land adjacent to Hillsborough, Tysoe – permission granted

15/03559/FUL – Winchcombe Barn, Shenington Road, Tysoe, conversion &  extension – The Parish Council support the application on the grounds that it is going to create further employment.   They are presently working in cramped    conditions and this will enhance the area.

14/03374/FUL – Anchorage, Old Tree Lane, Tysoe – Appeal – comments by 21/12/15 – Need to undertake a site visit.   Cllr Allen asked about the raising of the roof height.   The applicant was not absolutely certain.  The Parish Council will take a look at the site before considering application further.


	Clerk

All           Councillors

	10. Neighbourhood Planning 

A resignation letter from the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group had been    received by the Parish Council on 16th November 2015.  The letter had been   circulated to the Parish Council and will be attached to these minutes as          Appendix A.  

Cllr Allen read out a statement:  

The Parish Council was saddened to receive the resignation letter from the NP Steering Group on the 16th November 2015 not least because a     meeting had been arranged with 3 members of the Parish Council on the 16th November to discuss how to move the Neighbourhood Plan forward.

I am sure that all Parish Councillors would join me in thanking all of the NP Steering Group for the excellent work that they have undertaken to date and for getting the Neighbourhood Plan to where it is today.

I am very keen that we build on all the highly knowledgeable and skilled work that has been undertaken and that as we move forward to the final stage of drafting NP 3 and getting ready to submit the plan for formal submission we ensure that we communicate in a way that allows as much participation and involvement from all those within the Parish as possible. 

I want to ensure that as little time is wasted as possible in moving the Neighbourhood plan through to completion.   I am therefore going to table a proposal that a working group of Parish Councillors is formed to pull together an action plan and that the Parish Council meet again on Monday 21st December to consider the proposals put forward by this working group.  

Cllr Allen then asked for comments from Councillors.  Cllr Howles asked how many councillors should be on this working group.  Cllr Allen said as many as wanted to be.  Cllr Littlewood said that he was not against what has been       proposed and that there had been a lot of work undertaken and we need someone to look at this.  Need a working group for a new NP Steering group.   Do we need to leave it another two weeks?   Cllr Allen agreed that we need to look at all the hard work that has been undertaken.   Cllr Howles said that the Parish has lost confidence in this process and asked are we not using the people who have derailed this to fix the problem.   Cllr Howles said that she was quite happy to be on a working group.   Cllr Collier said that what Cllr Allen was proposing is quite correct and that there should also be a response to the resignation letter.   Cllr Locke said that may be not intentional but there were some details in the resignation letter that were incorrect and unfair.  Cllr Cressman said that I agree with what you are proposing and believed that the PC needed to keep things moving.

Cllr Allen said that he was proposing that we have a meeting of a working party as soon as possible and then a full Parish Council meeting on Monday 21st      December.  The Clerk was asked to organise a working party by emailing all Councillors asking whether they wish to be involved in the Working Party and if so on what dates they were available.   The Clerk requested that all Councillors respond whether they wish to be involved or not. 
	Clerk

All                     Councillors



	11. Financial Administration

The following payments were advised: 

Paul Pitts Playing Field maintenance November                      £52.00

PJ Hibberd – Dismantle unsafe wall by Peppercorns              £345.00
Cllr Collier – Reimbursement for Good Councillor Course      £45.00

Cllr Risk – Reimbursement for Good Councillor Course          £45.00

Tysoe Village Hall – NP Meeting 29th September                     £13.12

Proposed by Cllr locke seconded by Cllr Cressman.

The 2016/17 Precept was then fully debated.   Having concluded the debate the Clerk went through the proposed budget line by line as follows:
Expenditure

Budget

Salary

4,725.00

Paul Pitts

624.00

Npower

2,600.00

Thomas Fox

5,000.00

MFM Services

1,800.00

Playground inspection

150.00

Audit

250.00

WALC

420.00

Tysoe Utilities Trust

220.00

Aon Insurance

700.00

Royal British Legion

65.00

Warwickshire County Council (street light Maintenance)

480.00

New Seat

650.00

Village Hall

1,000.00

Tree maintenance

3,000.00

Playing Field Maintenance

200.00

Churchyard Grant

1,000.00

Clock donation

200.00

Contingency

2,000.00

Postage

40.00

Training (£45 x 4 for councillors) £100 

280.00

Electric lighting

2,500.00

Play equipment

2,000.00

Car Parking extension for the village

2,200.00

Flood risk

1,000.00

Neighbourhood Plan

5,000.00

Parking at the methodist church

500.00

Bus shelter

2,200.00

Total

40,804.00

After deducting Income from: Land Rental, Wayleave Payment and a possible VAT refund totalling £2,132, this would give a precept of £38,672.
Cllr Collier proposed the precept of £38,672 and Cllr Littlewood seconded this.  A vote was then called and all 7 Councillors present voted in favour of the     precept.
	

	12. New Matters

Speeding in the village – Cllr Cressman advised that she had spoken with    Shipston Neighbourhood Policing Team and we can undertake speeding checks ourselves.   They had advised that if we wish the police to take further action we need to organise a petition and contact PC Purcell with the results to get further police action on this matter.  Cllr Collier said that previously to organise this we had to go through the Shipston forum.  Cllr Locke said that when this had been discussed previously concerns had been raised about people monitoring the speed of their neighbours and potentially feeling uncomfortable with this. Cllr Cressman agreed to look at further action and also get names of people who may be willing to undertake speed checks.   Cllr Cressman also advised that speeding had been mentioned in school news letter.   
Old Minute books – The Clerk advised that she had now received the old    minute books and that these dated back to the very first Parish Council meeting in 1864.  The Clerk stated that she felt it a shame to simply lock the books away in a fire cabinet at the village hall.   The Parish Councillors agreed and thought that these could perhaps be taken along to the “Surgeries” that the Councillors hold in the Tea Room.   It was also agreed that the Clerk would look at costs of getting the old minute books scanned and possibly transcribing some of them in order to make them available electronically through the Village Website. 

Meeting dates for 2016 had been circulated as follows:

Month

Date

January

No meeting planned - 4th January if felt necessary

February

1st February

March

7th March

April

4th April

May

9th May

June

6th June

July

4th July

August

No meeting planned - 8th August if felt necessary

September

5th September

November

3rd November 

December

7th December

Parish Councillors agreed all meeting dates agreed.
	Cllr Cressman

Clerk

	13. Correspondence (all correspondence had been circulated prior to the 
      meeting)
Two emails had been received regarding ploughing up of the ridge and furrow field on the Lower Tysoe Road.  There is nothing under planning regulations that can be done.  Cllr Sinclair said that we should minute this issue.  It was agreed that if the landowner was in receipt of RPA then the landowner cannot plough up the land.   Cllr Collier said that the reason given as to why it had been done was to make it more manageable.   It is medieval land and there should be a full    archaeological dig of the site should any development ever be suggested.  Cllr Locke asked whether we were or were not writing to DEFRA. Agreed that this would not be done but that the Parish Council had noted this.  
	

	14. Councillors’ reports and items for future agenda
Cllr Sinclair advised that the Parish Council had approved for some work to be done on the tree by the Church.   Cllr Sinclair had now received a email from Warwickshire County Council regarding which trees they own.   WCC said that there was little work that needed to be undertaken to the trees.   Cllr Sinclair had asked for hard copies of the maps to be posted.  Cllr Sinclair said that she would follow this up with CC Seccombe.  There are some trees that we thought were our responsibility which are actually WCC responsibility.   
	Cllr Sinclair



	15. Closure of the meeting – 20.45pm
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 21st December 2015. 
	


Appendix A


[image: image1.emf]
9

_1511007394.pdf


To: The Parish Council 
From: The Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group  
 
 
The Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group (NPSG) of volunteers was set up in February 2014 
under the jurisdiction of the Parish Council (PC) in order to produce a Neighbourhood Plan 
(NP) for the Tysoe Parish community. Under the terms of the Localism Act 2011 this NP 
would have significant implications for planning and new development. Its preparation came 
against the background of Stratford District Council’s then draft core strategy and proposed 
distribution of new housing of between 51-75 new dwellings to be built in the Parish. During 
2014 a great deal of research was carried out by the NPSG: a major evidence base prepared; 
consultations undertaken, and a Parish-wide survey conducted via a network of Street 
Champions. The Group has also benefitted from external specialists who have given their 
time freely. The survey results were produced in November 2014 and formed the basis of a 
Draft Plan which was published for further public comment in January 2015. As part of the 
overall process, the Draft Plan was scrutinised by an external national assessor who 
complimented the team on its work. The greater part of the effort in producing the NP has 
now been completed. 
 
However, in the ten months since that time no further drafting has occurred. Progress has 
effectively stopped other than the development and completion of the mapping programme 
undertaken on a field by field, Parish-wide basis. Despite its best efforts to maintain drafting 
momentum the NPSG has found itself continually and frustratingly thwarted by a small 
number of objections made through, or by the PC. Many of these objections the NPSG feels 
to be uninformed or irrelevant, or both; they have served only to prevent further progress and 
incur delay. These objections are being voiced by a small number of people who have now 
effectively taken control of the NP’s progress via the PC and brought it to a halt by being 
continually obstructive. This has the effect of frustrating the NPSG’s activities and slowing 
down the production of the NP interminably, thus denying the Parish of having a critical say 
in its own future. 
 
Proposals to restore the democratic balance of the NP’s workings were made to the PC by the 
NPSG’s Chair at the PC’s last meeting on November 2nd.  These were rejected by the PC. As 
a result, therefore, the NPSG unanimously feels that it no longer has the support of the PC to 
which it is accountable, and that its hands are tied. The Group therefore regrets that it has no 
option other than to resign in full.  
 
The NPSG will hand on to the PC the work so far completed (drafts, email lists, reports, 
website content etc.) in the anticipation that new volunteers can be identified and the work 
can be completed in a manner that the PC finds more satisfactory, and which the community 
deserves. The mapping data will be deposited in the public domain with Warwickshire 
County Council where they will be available and used in normal planning processes.  
 






